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The few weeks we've been talking about 
"Intentionality," specifically intentionality with 
Jesus, with ourselves, and with others. During our 
Thursday night weekly meetings, I've been taking 
our students through The Sabbath Practice: 
Practicing the Way looking more closely at what it 
means to Stop, Rest, Delight, and Worship. It's 
been encouraging to see students' desires to 
slow down, to be intentional, and to find true rest 
in Christ. Just this past weekend, Cal Poly 
Pomona was on Spring Break so we rented a 
giant house in Temecula where most of our 
students spent a few days just getting away from 
the hustle of life and school. I got to hang out with 
them for a couple of days and my heart lit up at 
their willingness to go deep and to be honest with 
where we are. Whenever I look at this group, I am 
so thankful that I inherited such a great group of 
men and women who are seeking deep intimacy 
with Jesus and those around them. Please 
continue to pray for change and as we wrap up 
this school year and begin to plan and pray for 
the next, pray that we would seek out ways to 
bring others into transformation Christ-centered 
community! 

I got to take our students broom balling a couple of weeks ago 
and it was the first time for the majority of them. It was so 
much fun getting to relive my high school youth group days 
and bring them into a little friendly competition. I quickly 
learned that I am not young anymore and broom ball just hits 
a little differently in your 40s. Thankfully I didn't fall and no one 
got seriously injured! All jokes aside, it was so much fun 
getting to run around, laugh, and just play together. We had a 
couple new students join us and that is always the best part 
bringing others into who we are. Once again, I am thankful for 
the relationships that have been formed and are continuing to 
form with this group of college students! 

IF YOU ARE IN THE SO CAL AREA, WE ARE HOSTING 
OUR ANNUAL VISION DINNER ON APRIL 29TH. PLEASE 

JOIN US FOR A FREE EVENT WITH TACOS AND STORIES 
OF WHAT GOD IS DOING IN AND THROUGH EPIC AND 

HOW YOU CAN JOIN US THROUH PRAYER AND 
FINANCIAL GIVING. WE HAVE BEEN GIVEN A $10K 

MATCHING! YOU CAN REGISTER HERE!


